Charleston Planning Commission Meeting
               
                                      Page 2
July 25th, 2019
 

 


Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Mignon Probst, Stephen Hull and Elizabeth Shoemaker.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, and Arlene Buehler- Clerk. 
Public: Lisa VanLeeuwen, Brad VanLeeuwen, Doug Clements, Jennifer Merkley, Mike Chertudi, Paul Berg, Bob Kowallis, Carol Barney.
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Prayer: Elizabeth Shoemaker
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes June 27th, 2019- Mignon Probst makes a motion to approve the meeting minutes for June 27th. Stephen Hull seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Public Comment- No Comments.
Preliminary Subdivision Application Located at 3058 South 3600 West Owned by Mikel and Nanette Chertudi – Brian Preece states that subject to the review of the county recording of property boundaries and actual surveying done by Paul Berg, Brian Preece states that he feels like they have an accurate understanding of the correct boundaries and that it meets all of the requirements of the town ordinances and recommends that the Planning Commission approve the preliminary application at this point. He also states he had forgotten to list one more condition on his staff report to include the UDOT access agreement which will need to be obtained before the final stage. Paul Berg, using a diagram shows the county map and where they have gaps in between property lines and so they hired Elements surveying and had them survey the actual property and local monuments and fence lines and in conclusion the boundaries to be 415 ft. which will meet the requirements of the town ordinances. Paul also states that unfortunately these types of errors are all over Wasatch County and they deal with this type of error and correction all the time. In almost every development they have to hire a surveyor to validate the correct boundaries and they will get these corrected with the county before the plat could ever be recorded. Paul Berg states he understands that the surveying company had already filed a petition or correction plat to get the boundaries correctly recorded. Scott Enos opens the meeting for a public hearing.
Public Hearing for Chertudi Subdivision – Doug Clements asks if they have the access and also if they have the secondary water in place. Bob Kowallis would like to know the reason for waiting to subdivide rather than when they first purchase the property. Carol Barney would like to know about the sewer or septic with this property. No more comments. Scott Enos closes the public hearing.
Brian Preece answers the sewer question by stating that in order to subdivide and build another residence they will have to install the hybrid septic system and also abandon the current septic tank on the existing home and install the hybrid one there also. Brian also states that as for the UDOT access that one is still in process but they will need to show it on the final plat. Mikel Chertudi states that they have submitted for the access and had hoped to hear back by now but had not but they expect to very soon. Brian Preece states that they will have to work with the water and utilities to get them all in place or obtain will serve letters and to answer Bob Kowallis’s question he turns it over to Mr. Chertudi who explains that they bought the property and they have used it for vacation and weekends and they have decided they would like to retire here and to do so the up keep on the additional property is very expensive and time consuming so they decided to divide it and sell one property to help with the building of another home that they hope to have as a full-time residents. Elizabeth Shoemaker asks if they had answered the secondary water question and wants to know if they have enough or not. Mikel Chertudi states they have ample water to turn in or exchange for the secondary water. With no further questions or concerns. Stephen Hull makes a motion to approve the preliminary application with the satisfaction of the conditions listed in the staff report and the UDOT access agreement. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
The Chertudi preliminary subdivision application is approved.

Scott Enos calls for an adjournment. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

